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Foundation Board – Board Work Session 

SJS School, 430 SW Monroe, Sheridan, OR 

Monday April 12, 2021 – 6:00 PM  

 

Minutes 

 

 

I.   Call to Order and Roll Call – 6:03 pm 

Gay moves to approve the agenda, Beth seconds.  Motion passes unanimously. 

II.     Discuss Charter School Closure 

● Jen will walk us through the timeline.  ODE has provided us with documentation of 

how to do this.  Dorie has provided us with additional guidelines.  Current timeline: 

conferences will be April 28 & 29 virtually. Will provide information on schools 

within 25 miles.  Glavan is going to produce that.  

● Eli: how do you go to a public school outside of your district?  Jen: you apply and 

your home district has to release you.  You ask your school and then apply to 

where you want to go.  You can go to charter schools without inner-district 

transfer.  If it is public you must go through inter-district transfer.  If it is a 

program, you have to inter-district transfer and then apply to the program.  

● Elaine: possibly by the end of this week, Sheridan will have their transfer system 

ready. 

● Jen: this typically is the time to apply for inter-district transfers.  At conferences, 

we should have the forms to be released from your district.  Seniors are asking to 

graduate earlier in the day to attend prom.  June 11 last day, but may have to split 

the days of promotion into two days.  Typically, the teachers leave their stuff and 

go away for the summer.  But now, propose to contract teachers for 15 days for 

teachers to remove their personal belongings from the school.  That will also give 

time to go through the building and figure out where everything goes.  

● Gay: give the teachers two days to clear their own things and then pay them if they 

want to help clear other items, being clear that after two days the work needs to be 

for the general good. 

● Suzan: offer the extra work to all the teachers and see who is interested and then we 

can figure out how many days/hours of extra time.  

● Jen: hire a temp to work with Lisa to go through all of the records to get them all 

where they need to go: shred, move, store.  July 31 is Jen’s last day but if she gets a 

new job, her last day may be July 1.  So Lisa and the temp would have until August 

31 to complete closure tasks.  Lisa would need to work with the auditors through 

September.  We typically have a 6 week period to go back and forth with the 

auditors.   

● Eli: if there is a future for the foundation, we might not want to set the date to 

close. 

● Jen:  depending on decisions made for closing the foundation, that     Lisa says that 



 

 

she cannot prepare W-2’s until January.  There might be a possibility that we can 

turn W-2’s over to the district and they could do them.   

● Jen: the Bridging Group has asked at some point for us to leave items in the 

building in case they would operate a school here.  The state has said that 

everything must go, but they also want an answer of what we are doing with 

everything.  But several groups have asked for different things and so they are 

keeping a list of what people are asking for.  But we must keep a list of where 

everything goes.  We must pay insurance through August because that is common 

practice.  So we will either pay for the summer’s things(insurance premiums, 

paychecks, etc) all at once or each month. 

● Eli: we could also buy an insurance policy through the summer.  We might have to 

purchase a six month policy.  If we keep Lisa under contract, who does she work 

for? 

● Jen: we do have one unemployment claim right now, and how long does this go 

on?  Can we get an MOU from the district to keep going with PACE?  If we spend 

money after the audit, do we need another audit? 

● Eli:  if the foundation still exists, we would ask for an opinion from ODE about 

whether or not we would need another audit if we are spending a set small amount. 

● Jen: we thought that we would ask the auditor their opinion.  None of us has the 

ability to physically transfer these files, so who would do that?  Hire a truck, or  

can SSD send over their maintenance people to do that?   

● Jen: decide what to do with items not purchased with state school funds. (See the 

attached Closure Information) 

 

   

III.     Adjournment 7:40 


